St. Tammany Parish Recreation District #6
Johnny F Smith Memorial Park

Michael Michel, Chairman								     Mark Files, Treasurer
Justin Adams									                    Kristen Hardy, Secretary
Mike Saladino										     Shonti Vial
Dennis Franco								     


Minutes from September 10, 2023 Meeting

Call to order:   Board Members present included Justin Adams, Kristen Hardy, Shonti Vial, Dennis Franco and Michael Michel.  Absent –Mark Files and Mike Saladino – No visitors present
Approval of August 4, 2023 minutes –Motion made by Justin Adams and 2nd Kristen Hardy.   All present approved.
Approval of financial report  - Motion by Justin Adams and 2nd Kristen Hady – all present approved
	      	
New Business:

Field renovation plans:   Mikey proposed to remove the sod and dirt on the infield for baseball field #2 in order to level the infield back out.   The infield has severe lips in it and can cause injuries.    Derek Spell gave a quote of $800 to do the removal of sod and dirt work.   Aaron Dufrene with Northshore Turf will donate the new sod and labor to install it.     All present members approved to proceed with this plan.     

New field plan:	Discussion of building the fourth baseball field began.     It was decided that since the field is in the original blueprint that we will self- contract the work.    We need to either move relocate the playground to another area of the park or trash it.    Mikey suggest moving it to enclosed fence area by basketball and Bridget agreed.   Shonti knows someone that could possibly move it for it.    Bridget will call Chris Galloway to see if he can come out and shoot a grade on the area to get an idea on how much dirt we will need.   As soon as that is done we will start getting the dirt hauled in.   

Snowball stand a/c:    Bridget had Totally Hitched RV come out and look at the a/c.    They got it working again, but it stopped working afterwards.    Bridget called Northshore RV this time.   They came out put a new motor in it and while they were still packing up to leave the compressor locked up.     They said it would need a new a/c unit.   It was discussed on if it would be worth repairing it or not.    The board voted earlier in the year to use it as a secondary concession stand for the t-ball field and multipurpose field and to discontinue the snowballs.   Dennis wants us to go back to selling snowballs.   Mikey suggested moving snowball machine inside concession stand, but Bridget argued that we have no available space for it.    Dennis states that we can get a new unit for $600 and he can install it.    Board approved to replace the unit with a max. cost of $600.

Park hours: 	Bridget asked the board to set park hours on when the gates would be open and locked.    Discussion about why we need to lock them overnight.     Bridget stated to protect the park especially since we have had issues with the parking lot being vandalized on multiple occasions.    Dennis questioned why the 18-wheeler was parking on the road.   Bridget stated that it is due to not having any other available space to park and the driver lives across the road in the Highlands.    He does not take up any parking spaces.     It was decided to not set any specific hours due to closing time varies depending on sunset and if we have activities going on.   Bridget will ensure gates are unlocked by 8am Monday – Friday and weekends by 9am.   Gates will be locked daily at sunset or when we are finished games at night.    Gates will remain lock on major federal observed holidays.    

Update to refund policy:    Bridget explained the only update was to wording.   Previously it stated that refunds would be issued by checks and mailed.   Bridget updated it to read that refunds would be issued via the credit/debit card used at time of registration or by check.

	Old Business:  

Bathroom upgrades:  Due to excessive heat the painting in the bathrooms has been postponed until cooler weather.    The auto flushers have been added to the boy’s toilets and urinals.   

Sewage and water compliance:  

	Louisiana Department of Health came out and did the drinking water test and inspection of well.   We have received the reports with results for both.   Bridget forwarded both reports to the board members.    We do need to install a chlorine filter system to the bathroom and concession water lines.   Bridget contacted Water Works and they came out and suggested that we only chlorinate those two areas versus the whole park to help save money on the chlorine.    We do not need to chlorinate the irraigation system.    Bridget has also forwarded the LDH report to Water Works where we can begin the process of correcting the issues.    Justin has already poured the slab around the well and started building the fence around it.      Bridget will get her certification to become an operator for the drinking water testing to help save cost there.    The new aerators have been installed on the treatment plant and electricity has been connected to them.


	     Bathroom a/c and heating units:
At this time we will not be moving forward with the a/c and heating units in bathrooms.   

Installation of fans in dugouts and over bleachers:

At this time we will not be moving forward with this project.  
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Security Cameras:
	
Bridget asked to look into upgrading our security camera system.   Justin will send her a name of someone that he has and she will also get the name of the company that New Zion Church used.   The cameras we currently have came from Amazon and do not serve the purpose that we need them.

Policy and procedures updates for all-stars and Emergency plan:
Emergency Action Plan has been approved by the board.   All-star procedures will be discussed at a later date with some changes to current policy.  

Changing field lights to LED:
Bridget got a price per field from Musco Lighting.   These prices are for a 25yr warranty and includes new poles, all electrical work, all fixtures and any maintenance that will need to be done to them over the years.    One field is approx. $195,000.    Board suggested that we contact our electrician and see if we can do this ourselves without changing current wiring and getting Washington-St Tammany Electric to come out and hang them.

	       Continuing Education:
		Bridget will be attending a conference in New Orleans in November.

	  

Weather detection system:
Due to expenses being incurred from upgrades to well and sewage treatment we will not be moving forward with this system.    Bridget will look into getting an upgraded hand held lightening detection monitor.

.



Next board meeting TBD

	       Adjournment

   

